
 
NEWS RELEASE 
City of Chico 
www.ci.chico.ca.us 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  March 3, 2023 
              
Contact: Linda Herman, linda.herman@chicoca.gov or (530) 896-7800 
           
 

***MEDIA ALERT*** 
 

10-MILE HOUSE ROAD TEMPORARILY CLOSED 
DUE TO DOWNED TREES 

 
(Chico, CA – March 3, 2023) 10-Mile House Road on the southeast boundary of Upper Bidwell 
Park Chico, CA.  Due to the recent storms, several large trees have fallen onto 10-Mile House 
Road (green gate off of Highway 32) between Guardian and the Annie Bidwell Trails. The trees 
are blocking the road making it completely impassable to all users, including hikers.  
 
In addition, all of the Upper Park trails and the Peregrine Disc Golf Course remain closed due to 
wet conditions. 10-Mile House Road will remain closed until crews can clear the tree debris and 
the public is requested to please stay clear of the area.   
 
The Park Division appreciates the public’s cooperation and understanding during this temporary 
road closure.  For more information, please contact Linda Herman, Park & Natural Resources 
Manager at (530) 896-7800.  
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